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RE: Request for Information held by SWFRS 
 
Your request ref: 177_1920 has been dealt with under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
You asked us: 
 

Can you please provide details of all information held relating to the burning activities of Wye Valley 
Demolition at their site located at Park-Davies, Pen-y-Llan Lane, Mamhilad, NP4 0JA.  Burning occurred 
between February 2018 and October 2018.  We understand your officers visited the site during this time. 
 
We act on behalf of Wye Valley Demolition’s Insurers QBE European Operations and require this information 
as it may relate to a claim we are dealing with. 
 
We are happy to receive this information in electronic format but please be aware attachments larger than 
20mb cannot be received and will need to be sent split over separate e-mails. 
 
We can confirm there has been 5 incidents at the above address.  The incidents numbers are; -  
 
000745_06042018 
000414_04042018 
000248_03042018 
014561_27032018 
014413_26032018 
 
I am unable to provide details of incidents on specific properties without the consent of the property owner 
and/or occupier. (This information would be exempt from disclosure under FOI legislation by virtue of Section 
40 – Personal Data) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Incident reports / Fire investigation reports are available, again with the consent of the property 
owner/occupier. However, the reports themselves are exempt from disclosure under FOI legislation by virtue 
of Section 21 – Information Accessible to Applicant by Other Means. The reports are available upon application 
and receipt of a fee of £95.37 Incident reports £499.44 fire investigation reports. I can send the application 
forms to you if you wish? 
 
If you have any queries regarding your Freedom of Information request, please contact us at 
Dataprotection@southwales-fire.gov.uk quoting the reference number above in any future 
communication. If you are dissatisfied with the way that your information request has been handled, 
you can request an internal review by writing to: 

Information Governance and Compliance Manager 
South Wales Fire and Rescue Service  
Forest View Business Park  
Llantrisant 
CF72 8LX 
 
If you remain dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to appeal to the 
Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner’s Office-Wales, 
2nd Floor,  
Churchill House,  
Churchill Way, 
Cardiff,  
CF10 2HH. 
 

There is no charge for making an appeal. 

Yours Faithfully  
 
 
Information Governance and Compliance  
 
 
Dataprotection@southwales-fire.gov.uk 
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